
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
Our ref: MC121158 
 
 
15 September 2021 
 
 
Mr Paul French 
Co-Convener 
Brisbane CBD Bicycle User Group 
brisbanecbdbug@gmail.com 
 
 
Dear Mr French 
 
I refer to the Department of Transport and Main Roads' recent correspondence with you regarding 
your ongoing interest and involvement with the Queensland Cycling Advisory Group (QCAG). 
 
QCAG was established in 2016 as a forum for government, industry and community organisations 
to discuss strategic issues and collaborate on ideas regarding implementation of the Queensland 
Cycling Strategy 2017–2027 (QCS).  
 
I have greatly valued your input and advice to QCAG to date and I look forward to your continuing 
contributions and support to achieve our vision of more cycling, more often. 
 
We recently reached the halfway mark in implementation of the Queensland Cycling Action Plan 
2020–2022 (QCAP).  
 
This provides an opportune time to reconvene QCAG to share recent key achievements, work 
collaboratively to shape new priority initiatives, and discuss emerging strategic issues affecting the 
QCS implementation. 
 
I invite you to join me at the next meeting of QCAG as follows: 
Date:  Tuesday 21 September 2021 
Time:  11.00 am to 12.30 pm, with a light lunch to follow 
Location:  Room MG.01, Ground Floor Conference Centre, 61 Mary Street, Brisbane, or online  
RSVP:  Via email to qldcyclingstrategy@tmr.qld.gov.au by Friday 10 September 2021. 

If you are based in regional Queensland and wish to attend in person, TMR will provide travel 
assistance. Please indicate your requirements in your RSVP as soon as possible.  
 
In the event COVID-19 restrictions require the meeting to be transitioned to a completely virtual 
format, TMR will contact all members with the details to participate online. 
 
  



This meeting will focus on QCAP priority area 2: Encouraging more people to ride. If you wish to 
raise a question or topic related to the encouragement domain for discussion during general 
business, I invite you to pre-submit this with your RSVP. 
 
Once again, thank you for your continued involvement with QCAG. Working together, I am 
confident we will continue to achieve great outcomes for people riding in our communities. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
MARK BAILEY MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 


